
British Legion War Memorial

Some people may remember in 2014 I did some
research  into  the  men  listed  on  our  village
memorial  and  was  able  to  gather  sufficient
information to have an exhibition in St Peter’s
Church, Who Are These Men?
I have been approached by Dr. Libby Andrews to
see  if  it’s  possible  to  put  this  into  a  printed
format as she feels it is important to the history
of the village. She has sourced advice from local
authors who felt that because there were some
men  who  had  very  little  information  on,  to
publish  a book was a step too far.  With  your
help we hope to publish it in booklet form.
Can I appeal for information on any of the men
listed  on  the  memorial?  They  may  well  have
been  members  of  your  family,  you  may  have
photographs  or  mementos  that  could  be  of
interest.  Dr.  Andrews  rightly  feels  that  it  is
important to record this before it is lost to time. 
Please  contact  me,  David  Rynn,  on  01654
767935.

Remembrance Sunday
10th November

We  are  delighted  to  announce  that  the  Lord
Lieutenant will  be in attendance at our ceremony
this year and wish to extend him a warm welcome.
Penhelyg  Park  wreath  laying  ceremony  will  take
place  at  10.15am  at  the  Commando  Memorial
Stone. This year marks the 25th Anniversary of the
placing  of  The Memorial  Stone in  Penhelyg  Park.
The  main  Service  of  Remembrance  and  wreath
laying will take place at 11.00am outside St. Peter’s
Church. Those wishing to participate in the march
should assemble in the Square by 10.50am. Anyone
wishing to help with this year’s Poppy Appeal please
contact David Richardson on 01654 767577
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Clerk/Treasurer – Sandy Andrews, Council Offices,
Literary Institute, Aberdovey, Gwynedd, LL35 0LN

Clerc/Trysorydd – Sandy Andrews, Swyddfa Cyngor,
Sefydiad Llenyddol, Aberdyfi, Gwynedd, LL35 0LN

Useful contacts
Tywyn Health Centre: 03000 843 200

MIND helpline: 0300 123 3393, info@mind.org.uk        Samaritans: 116 123, jo@samaritans.org
Non-emergency police: 101          NHS Advice and Out of Hours: 111

      

    

Friday 1st November, 7.30pm
Tickets: Adults £12, Students £6

https://neuadddyfi.littleboxoffice.com/browse

Sgwrs Peint neu Banad
meeting

Monday  4th November, 8pm at the Dovey
Inn. Come & have a chat and practice your
Welsh  or  help  others  improve.  All
welcome!

Playground update
Thank you to everyone who completed the
survey  about  the  playground  by  the  fire
station.  The  results  have  now  been
collated  and  are  being  included  in  the
applications for funding. 
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